

Tom Barrett Mayor

Antonio M. Perez Secretary-Executive Director

Alderman Willie L. Hines, Jr. Chair, Board of Commissioners

May 11, 2010

Steven L. Mahan
Director
Department of Administration
Community Development Grants Administration
200 East Weils Street, Room 606
Milwaukee, WI 53202

Dear Mr. Mahan:

This will confirm our previous conversation regarding \$300,000 in Homeless Prevention and Rapid Re-Housing program (HPRP) funding for a homeless prevention program for Section 8 Housing Choice Voucher program participants. Subsequent to being allocated these funds, the Department of Housing and Urban Development established new rules offering Section 8 program participants protection in the event the property in which they reside goes into foreclosure. These tenant protections have effectively eliminated the concerns that Housing Authority of the City of Milwaukee had with regard to potential homelessness for Section 8 program participants.

As a result, we are requesting that the \$300,000 allocated to the Housing Authority be reprogrammed to other homeless prevention initiatives. Your assistance and attention to this request will be appreciated.

Sincerely,

Antonio M. Pérez

Secretary-Executive Director

c: Joe Volk, Community Advocates Rick Koffarnus Housing Management

